PTA Meeting Minutes
November 10, 2015
6:30 p.m. – 8:25 p.m.
Number of attendees: approximately 25
1.
Opening Exercise (Beth Cavey):  Beth led a fun exercise where several parents shared things for which they are thankful.  Many expressed thanks for Campbell, our teachers and staff, our cultural diversity, and way of learning. 
2. Announcements/Important Dates
· Campbell Health Fair:  Thanks were given to all of the volunteers and participants that made the first Campbell Health Fair a success.   We can continue to build on this event each year and are open to new ideas.
· Square1Art orders are due this Friday, November 13th.  Orders can be made online (www.square1art.com) or by sending in the form and payment to the school.  You can order your child’s art on ornaments, pot holders, coasters, tote bags and so much more – they make great holiday gifts!
· Freaky Friday School Dance is this Friday, November 13th from 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. in the Campbell School Gym:  Kids can wear mixed match clothes; snacks will be available for sale; fun activities include dancing, a movie, raffles; bring a can of food to donate and get a free raffle ticket.  Cost is $1 for kids and $2 for parents.
· Holiday Drive:  Elizabeth is collecting holiday presents (unwrapped) and warm clothing for families and kids in need during the holiday and winter months. Items needed include: jackets, warm clothing (preferred sizes are 7-8 and 10-12), new toys, books.  More details to come.  
3.
Treasurer’s Report and Funding Requests (Nathan Zee)

· We have approximately $30,000 in bank; this month’s report is through 10/31/15 – see attached report for details.  The funds from Project Discovery are in and are approximately $3,000; but payments still have to go out.  PTA dues are at approximately $700-800; funds for the Pledge Drive will be in the November report.  The fall picnic raised approximately $672, with expenses of $240; Silver Diner restaurant night brought in approximately $450.
· Funding Proposals: 
· $250 for table top popcorn maker and popcorn bags for Campbell events (proposal made by Beth Cavey) – A motion to approve the proposal was made and seconded;  MOTION ADOPTED 
· $350 for speaker fees for Dr. Martin, a psychologist, to discuss brain development and brain based parenting and education.  More information on the scope and forum for the presentation will be made at the December PTA meeting; the presentation will be widely marketed; A motion to approve the proposal was made and seconded; MOTION ADOPTED 
4.
Fundraising Update (Kathy Cordon)

· Pledge Drive:  We are a week into the Pledge Drive and we have raised $1600 so far (with donations from 12 families).  Our goal is to raise $4200.   Incentives are available for donations made through December 11th.  Any amount is welcome.  

· Box Tops:  don’t forget to bring in box tops to the office 
· Campbell Restaurant Nights (Jenny):   November 11th is Restaurant Night at Ireland Four Courts from 5-8 p.m. 20% of the proceeds will go back to school – a huge thanks to Campbell parent Dave Cahill; Please mark your calendars for Restaurant Night at DogFish Ale House on May 17th – the restaurant will donate 15% of revenue for the entire day. 

5.
Communications/IT Update (Amy Yenyo):  There is a fabulous and skilled group of people working on communications and IT issues for the PTA (Rachael Schroeder, Barbara Martinez, Laura Ferguson, Reidy Brown, Eva Clark, and Kathryn Evans – apologies if anyone was inadvertently left off).  If you are interested in working on this committee, please contact Rachael Schroeder at Schroeder.rachael@gmail.com.  
· PTA Meetings:  We are looking into various options that would allow parents and others to participate in PTA meetings remotely.  For the November meeting, we tried a call-in number. We will inform members of these options to participate well in advance of the next meeting.  We are exploring videoconferencing among other options.  In addition, to ensure that information shared at the PTA meeting gets out to members in a timely manner, we will post highlights from the meeting the next day with the formal more comprehensive meeting minutes to follow. 

· PTA Website:  We are in the process of developing a new and improved website for the PTA.  The goal is that -- while looking great -- it will be more user- and mobile device- friendly.  The site will interface with fundraising efforts and will include the ability to order items, such as Campbell spirit wear and other items.  
· PTA Document Drive:  We are also developing a drive (likely a google drive) that allows PTA documents (e.g., meeting agendas and minutes, treasurer reports and budgets, grant applications, executive board processes etc.) to be filed in a central location and safely backed up.  

6. Program:  Campbell’s Progress and Survey Results (Maureen Nesselrode)
· Principal Nesselrode discussed SOL scores and the EL Survey Results – these are available at:  http://www.apsva.us/domain/530.  You can also access it on the Campbell School webpage – click on the “About Us” tab and select “School Data”.   
· SOL Score Results:  
· English reading overall pass rate has improved over the past 3 years of testing – 61, 70, then 84

· History and Social Studies – For 2015, only 4th and 5th graders tested, but in 2013 and 2014, 3rd grade test results were also averaged in the overall score
· Science: 2014 (does not include 3rd grade); 5th grade is hard and no exemptions 

· Math: 2013-2015 (all students tested for grades 3-5)

· Data – percentage of students that passed (not the actual scores); the categories are the ones that states look at for accreditation purposes

· The state has targets for each category of students – last year, Campbell met 23 of the 24 targets (the only one missed was students with disabilities in math)

· The way we improve scores is different than other schools.  The teachers at Campbell are not doing more test prep or test drills; the scores are better because our teachers are skilled and focused on teaching the concepts through expeditions and hands-on learning.  In other words, our teachers are not teaching to the test.  
· VA is not a “Common Core” state – the concern under Common Core is that the tests do not measure the curriculum.  That is not the case in VA, where the tests do measure the curriculum.  The SOL tests are aligned with what Campbell teaches. 

· Data is used to identify kids with advanced skills – helps school set up extension activities; use the tests to enrich students who are above grade level

· EL Implementation Review Scores
· Moving forward, we will use the term “EL Education” to discuss our expeditionary learning curriculum and standards.  There is a trademark issue with referring to it as “Expeditionary Learning” 
· An organization evaluates Campbell every year to see how well are doing EL Education.  There is a rubric for each topic (5 is the highest score; 1 is lowest; 3 is average).  A score of 3 means, the school is implementing EL Education standards, but not everyone in the school is doing it (which would require a minimum of 80% of teachers doing it 80% of the time, a very difficult standard for any school to meet).  Overall, Campbell’s EL Education scores have gone up since 2013. 
· Campbell’s goal for next year is to break 100; highest score is 130.  We jumped up a lot this year – up to 97; no available national average, but the EL accreditation organization has goals for each school.  Our long term goal is to be an accredited EL school – we are following the model and there are financial benefits of doing this; Accreditation happen is a year long process and would involve staff and the PTA providing documentation that we are doing all of the EL school standards.  Ms. Nesselrode hopes that we can be ready to apply for accreditation in the next 2-3 years.  The EL Implementation Scores are not based on SOL scores.    

· Site Based Survey – see Campbell School Website (click on “About Us”; then “School Data”):  Site based surveys are sent to families, staff, and 5th graders every other year; this survey is like a customer satisfaction survey and is designed to assess how families and staff feel about Arlington County Public Schools.  The survey went out last year, but the response rate was low.   Responses are confidential.  We would like to encourage more parents and staff to complete the survey next year.  
· The survey indicated that Campbell does well in cultural competence items (e.g., questions addressing feeling valued, respected, valuing diversity and other cultures), among other items surveyed.  The information collected in the survey can be helpful in identifying areas of strength and areas needing more attention. 
· The school and PTA will do more to inform caregivers of the purpose of the survey and how the information is used.  
· Arlington’s Central Office also comes out to observe classrooms during which the staff will measure instruction and the interaction between children and adults in classrooms; data is collected county wide
· Teachers and Principals are also evaluated in different ways – look at relationships, way they are supporting students, different programs

7. Open Discussion Item
Heather Wood-Mendoza and Bill Mendoza thanked the PTA for passing the resolution last year to not accept funding from Harris Teeter because of its sponsorship of the Redskins football franchise.  They spoke passionately about the negative impact that the Redskins name has on their children, children of Native American origin, and on all children.  Specific research was cited and shared.  There was a request to continue the discussion and assess how the school, PTA, and non-Native Americans can get more involved in addressing this concern (the School Board says that it is not hearing from others on this issue).  The PTA is looking into a forum whereby the Mendoza’s can raise their concerns with a broader community.
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